
 

 

Dear Admission Officers, 

We hope you’re having a restful summer. We are working hard to make sure we can have a safe 

return to school in the fall and are pleased to be able to welcome all reps back to campus this 

fall! This is an exciting update and we are looking forward to our students engaging with college 

admission officers on a more personal and in-person level. However, we also recognize that not 

all admission offices are ready to make this commitment, so we will still welcome virtual visits. 

SCOIR does not give reps the capability to choose whether their visit will be remote or in-

person, so all visits are set to in-person. If you would prefer a virtual visit, please let our 

Assistant Director of College Counseling Mia Ritter know at mritter@lacademy.edu and we can 

change your visit type once you have registered. 

Please use this link to sign up for visits through SCOIR.  

A note about SCOIR: It would be very helpful for you to register for a SCOIR account so that we 

have the correct representative in our system and so that we can include you on our periodic 

emails to admission reps. If your school is not accepting documents from SCOIR or does not 

want you to register for a SCOIR account, please reach out and let us know the best way to send 

documents and stay in touch. 

If you are not the designated territory manager for Lawrence Academy, please feel free to 

forward this email to whomever will be reading applications for us/traveling to our area of 

Massachusetts.  

As always, please reach out if you have any questions! We look forward to working with you 

and wish you a wonderful rest of your summer.  

All the best, 

The Lawrence Academy College Counseling Office 

Sean Sheehan, Kim Bohlin Healy, Chris Margraf and Mia Ritter 

 

https://app.scoir.com/admissions/recruit/visits/view/month?hsid=5d5c36987a46900001f3dbcb
https://app.scoir.com/admissions/recruit/visits/view/month?hsid=5d5c36987a46900001f3dbcb

